
  

 
 

Worthy Brothers, 
 

"Welcome to January!!!  Do you remember 10 years ago when we experienced the 50 degree temperature change from 47 
degrees to below zero in 24 hours.  Yes, it really happened and they called it the polar vortex.  We have been fortunate with 
the lack of snowfall and inclement weather that usually occurs during this winter season.  We have not had over 1 inch of 
snow accumulation to date according to our local weatherman.  Last month's breakfast with Santa weekend had a record  
attendance of meals served, collections, and Santa visits.  We also had  the "kids under 12 eat free" promotion that was well 
publicized in the bulletin, in Church announcements and the end of Mass, and the Flocknotes.  Father Leo commented that 
you could feel the excitement in Herrmann Hall.  All of these factors may have contributed to boost Mass attendance for this 
recent Christmas season and culminated with the Parish wide Consecration to the Holy Family at the end of each Mass.  I am 
glad that many of you, the Seton Council Knights of Columbus, answered the call when asked to help our Church on that 
weekend.  The gift of your time and talent was the best present you could give. 

 

This January is again heating up with Knights activities and events including the 4th Pancake Breakfast, youth Free throw 
contest, Cinnamon Roll Sales, Game Knight in the PAC.  There are many volunteer positions associated with these  
activities to be filled.  I encourage you to make a New Year's resolution to help our council with at least one program this 
year, remember to wear a blue Knight's shirt to the first weekend Mass (hospitality weekend), and remember our founding 
principles of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity. 

 

I also ask you to  pray for our fellow Brother Knight, Father Sunder Ery, on his safe travels to and  from his home country of 
India. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 
 

Francis Wilamosky 

Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 

 

 

 

www.kofc11187.com 

600 Hill Road North,  1 January 2024 

Pickerington, Ohio 43147 Volume 31, Issue 3 
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HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 

Chancellor’s Corner - Building Bridges - Sowing Seeds 
 

When there is conflict in our lives, what may be the first thing that we do or think about.  For me, there may be  
feelings of stress, jealousy or revenge, depending upon what the conflict is.  It is not very often, if at all, that I/We solve  
Issues with a compliment, a smile, a prayer or a heartfelt action. 
 

In Romans 12:17-18, “If someone does wrong to you, do not pay him back by doing wrong to him.  Try to do what  
everyone thinks is right.  Do your best to live in peace with everyone”.  Matthew 5:9 echoes a similar solution.  “Those who 
work to bring peace are happy, because God will call them his children”.  In 2 Corinthians 13:11, “Agree with each other, 
and live in peace.  Then the God of love and peace will be with you”. 
 

In Max Lucado’s “God’s Inspirational Promise Book”, he relates that Jesus didn’t settle disputes or negotiate conflicts.  He 
instead cultivated harmony with love.  He healed hurts by building bridges.  Sow the seeds of peace!  Maybe we should turn 
the other cheek, rather than strike back. 
 

Max Lucado, God’ Inspirational Promise Book, Word Publishing, 1996, pg. 82-83 
 

Raymond Ganem 
Chancellor 
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Membership Meeting Notes - December 13, 2023 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 7:00 
pm with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers:  Missing were the Chaplain, Chancellor, Inside 
Guard, all excused, and Warden, open position.  Wayne Patterson  
motioned to approve the minutes from last month’s meeting, 2nd by 
Mark Decker.  Voted upon and passed. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:   Mark Decker read the 
names of the three candidates that have completed their Form 100, 
Michael Gromofsky, Robert Dominguez, Nicholas Walters; First  
Degree to Third Degree candidate Brian Grodesky; prospects Patrick 
Drumand, Gabe Garcia; and transfer Edward Swierz from  
St. Matthews.  Next Exemplification will be in January at his house. 
Currently we have 256 members that includes the 9 new members 
obtained in November.   
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky thanked everyone for 
their help at the Breakfast with Santa on 12/10/23, a special thanks to 
Shawn Robers for seeing 141 children and Chuck Slaby for helping to 
pass out presents, taking family pictures and coordinating the “Keep 
Christ in Christmas” poster contest.  Thanks to Scott Deitering who 
took the group photo of around 50 Knights before 11:15 am Mass.  
Received an email from Dustin Goodchild with an update on his  
ministry work with St. Paul Outreach at the University of St. Thomas 
in St. Paul, MN.  Received an email from Father Leo about a Brother 
Knight who is trying to raise funds for plane travel to Togo, Africa for 
the burial of his father, estimated cost is $XXX, suggesting we may 
want to take up an induvial collection to help him defray some of his 
costs.   With Trustees approval, he would like to appoint Werner 
Christian as our new Warden for Council 11187.  Received a letter 
pertaining to sponsoring the Women’s Catholic Conference on 2/17/24 
and the Men’s Catholic Conference on 2/24/24.    
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Chuck Slaby reported that he has 
received approval from Barb Serrano, Director of Evangelization & 
Discipleship for Youth and Young Adults, to proceed with exploring a 
Scripture Discussion for teens being led by Brother Knights.  This 
would be a Knights sponsored event, 6 Knights interested in leading it 
along with 5 to 10 teens, it would be open to both boys and girls.  
Plans to have more details at next month’s meeting. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.  
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare thanked those paying their 
2024 dues on line, over 70 Knights have already paid on line, plans to 
mail out statements on 12/15/23.  Thanked everyone for helping at the 
Pancake Breakfast.  Will be emailing all members the K of C Fraternal 
Survey to complete listing what each member does for the Church/
Community.  All reports are up to date. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker after his motion pertaining to  
establishing a Transportation Committee was approved this evening, 
discussed his Resolution to researching the feasibility of establishing a 
Transportation Ministry for Seton Parish, he has already drafted rules 
and forms. GK Francis Wilamosky appointed him as Committee  
Director. 
 

Warden Report:  Open, no report. 
 

Trustees Report:  Wayne Patterson indicated the Trustees will  
conduct the required Audit prior to the January Membership Meeting. 
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich reminded all Directors to submit to 
him a write up on any event that has occurred so he can get it listed on 
our Council’s Program Report. 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson stated that Father Leo was very 
pleased with the turnout at the Pancake Breakfast.  Father Leo would 
also like two more of the K of C funeral vestments. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Faithful Navigator Wayne Patterson 
stated that the 12/20/23 Assembly Meeting has been cancelled since 
the PAC is being set up for mass on 12/24/23.   
 

Community Report:   Dan M. Murphy mentioned that at this time of 
the year everyone is getting request for money or donations as there is 
a big need in the community for assistance.  Let him know if you have 
a special organization that has a special need. 
 

Youth Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Family Director:   Chuck Slaby stated that 141kids visited Santa at 
the Breakfast with Santa and there were 9 entries in the “Keep Christ 
in Christmas” poster contest with winners in each age category  
receiving a Certificate signed by the GK and a $25 gift card.  Winners 
in age 5-7 was Vaughn S.; age 8-10 was Mackenzie M.; and age 11-14 
Anneliese S.  Has all the brochures & information to be handed out for 
the “Consecration to the Holy Family” scheduled for 12/30-31/23. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr, no report. 
 

Public Relations:  Absent, no report. 
 

Basketball Free Throw Contest:  George Bartos discussed the plans 
for holding a contest for both girls and boys, ages 9 to 14, in the PAC 
on Sunday, 1/14/24 from 4 to 6 pm, for Seton SPY and Religious Ed 
along with St. Pius X PSR and possibly Our Lady of Miraculous  
Medal students.  Will need 6 Knights to run the event.  St. Pius X 
Council 5253 will hold their contest on 1/24 & 25/24 during the Parish 
School gyn classes from 8:15 -10:55 am and 12:55-2:15 pm, with 3 to 
4 Knights needed to help at each session.  The kits/packets have been 
received for the event. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  George Bartos made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Council Budget to purchase items for the Christmas Basket for the 
Seton Parish staff of about 15 people, 2nd by Thom Laughery.  Discus-
sion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX 
from the Pastoral Request Budget to purchase a rose vestment for the 
Parish, 2nd by Ray Ganem.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and 
passed. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to establish a Transportation 
Committee to study and research the feasibility of establishing a 
Transportation Ministry for Seton Parish, 2nd by Chuck Slaby.   
Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase snacks and refreshments for the 
Game Night event in the PAC on 1/20/24, 2nd by George Bartos.    
Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase snacks for the January  
Exemplification that will be held at his home, 2nd by Chuck Slaby.  
Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Al Kluczynski made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Youth Budget for March for Life to be held in Washington DC  
January 18-20, 2024 with 15 youths participating, cost is $XXX per 
person that covers fees, transportation, meals and lodging, Bishop  
Fernandes is scheduled to participate, 2nd by Mark Decker.  Discussion 
occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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MOTION:  Al Kluczynski made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Youth Budget for the Youth Confirmation Retreat held at Heartland 
Retreat Center, Marengo, OH from January 26-28, 2024, cost it $XXX 
per person, 28 youth in the Confirmation class, 7 youth retreat team 
volunteers and chaperons, 2nd by George Bartos.  Discussion occurred, 
voted upon and passed. 
 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX 
from the Pastoral Request Budget to purchase two KofC funeral  
vestment for the Parish, 2nd by Mark Decker.  Discussion occurred, 
voted upon and passed. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:  Richard Douglas, Maureen Patterson, Steve  
Patterson, Declan Patterson, Franzisca Christian, Daniel Baker, Daniel 
Baker Jr., Caroline Hare, Allen Hare, Jeff Samborsky, Gene Ebert, 
Lorraine Sharon, Mike Welling, Lou Silverman, Rich Bechand, Jean 
Eichas, Tricia Bliss, Sandra Blamer, The Tayme family, Frank 
Cuynar, Bill Schillinger, Frank Mentaigne, Mark Decker, and Mike 
Silling. 
 

Lecturer Report:  Steve Blevins spoke that our faith tells us that our 
worth is inherent due to our dignity as humans and this is bestowed 
upon us by God. Because we are in the season of Advent, we  
remember that this is the season when Our Lord God designed to  
become flesh, to become one of us, for the sake of salvation and  
forgiveness. Since it is the Advent season, he closed out by reciting 
part of a Christmas poem called, “Noel” written by J.R.R. Tolkien  
dedicated to the Virgin Mary which he handed out a copy to those 
present. 
 

SOS Fund:  $XXX was collected at the Breakfast for Santa and  
another $XXX was collected this evening for the “Support our  
Seminarians”. 
 

Other Comments: 
 

Kevin Armshaw talked about the 2024 Sports Trivia Cup to be held on 
4/13,24 in Centerburg, OH.  This fund-raising event which consists of 
75 teams of 10 sports enthusiasts that complete for sport prizes with 
proceeds benefiting Damascus Catholic Youth Camp for students 
grade 6 -12.  The Ohio Knights of Columbus have endorsed this event 
and challenges each Council to enter a Team.  More details to follow. 
 

George Bartos asked members to help present the Christmas Basket 
for the Seton Parish staff after the 8:30 am mass on 12/21/23. 
 

George Bartos asked members to help him on 12/14/23 to pack food 
boxes for the Portsmouth Food Drive that will be occurring the  
weekend of 12/15/23. 
 

Tim Lee asked members to keep Rich Bechand and his family in your 
prayers as he deals with a serious health condition. 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 8:10 pm with 
prayer and invited everyone to join us for a social gathering in the 
PAC’s kitchen.  Next Business Planning Meeting is scheduled for Jan-
uary 2nd at 6:30 pm and Membership Meeting is scheduled for January 
10th at 7:00 pm, rosary prayed at 6:30 
 

Business Planning Meeting Notes - January 2, 2024  
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at  
6:31 pm with a prayer. 
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky received a Thank 
You letter from Susan Lewis Kayler, President/CEO, at St. Vincent 
Family Services thanking the Knights for the 180 coats that we  
donated and another Thank You card from Fairfield County Board of 
Developmental Disabilities for the Knights recent donation.   

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) Mentioned the first weekend is Knights Mass - wear your blue shirt 
and also help to greet Parishners. 1/7/24, from 1-3 pm is a new mem-
ber Exemplification at Mark Decker’s house.  General membership 
meeting is 1/10/24 at 7 pm, rosary at 6:30 pm.  4th Pancake Breakfast is 
1/14/24.  The K of C Free Throw contest is 1/14/24 from 4-6 pm in the 
PAC, George Bartos will need 4 to 6 Knights to assist him.  4th degree 
Assembly meeting is 1/17/24.  Cinnamon Roll Sales will occur after 
masses the weekend of 1/20-21/24.  The January Game Knight with 
the Knights will be 1/20/24, from 7-11 pm in the PAC.  The annual K 
of C clergy dinner is 1/28/24 at the Villa Milano with very little  
interest from our clergy wishing to attend, a table cost is $XXX or 
$XXX per dinner.  Warner Christian is our new Council Warden  
replacing Scott Huff for the next 6 months.  Suggest that we spend 
$XXX  sponsorship of the Mens and Womens conference, at this level 
we get 4 free tickets and parking passes, if we register by 1/7/24 we get 
additional recognition on the screens at both events and included in the 
programs given to all attendees, in the past, approximately 3,500  
women and 2,500 men attended.   Our Lenten Fish Fry season is just 6 
weeks away and begins on 2/16/24.  The Council presented a  
Christmas gift basket to the staff at Seton on 12/21/23, great job by 
George Bartos.  Congratulations to DGK Chuck Slaby who  
coordinated a successful Consecration to the Holy Family program last 
weekend. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Chuck Slaby reported that he has 
been in contact with Barb Serrano about creating a new teen scripture 
study program and is trying to work out logistics with course material, 
leaders, and location. This would be a Knights sponsored event, 6 
Knights interested in leading it along with maybe 8 teens.  If anyone is 
interested, let him know. 
 

Chaplain Report:   Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.  The 
Trustees plan to conduct the semi-audit at 6:30 pm on 1/10/24. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare mentioned that 99 members 
paid their dues on line, saved on postage, also receiving checks for 
dues.  69 members are still outstanding.  Received a call from Patrick 
Corcoran’s wife informing him that Patrick had passed on May 22. 
2022.  Patrick was a Honorary Life Member, had his first degree on 
2/1/58.  Will need to get his name on the Memorial Stone and  
DJ Murphy will get mass cards for him.  Plans to email all members 
the “Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity”, please print, complete and 
scan back to him. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker, no report. 
 

Warden Report:  Warner Christian, no report. 
 

Membership:    Mark Decker has 3 new members for the 1/7/24  
Exemplification at his house from 1-3 pm, invited current Knights to 
attend.  Plans to have the “Join Us Table” at the masses this coming 
weekend. 
 

Trustees Report:  Jesus Garcia, no report. 
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich reminded all Directors to submit to 
him a write up on any event that has occurred so he can get it listed on 
our Council’s Program Report.  Start thinking of the “Of the Year 
Awards” for Knight, Family, Youth and Clergy which is due 4/1/24.  
Good shot at “Star Council” award for this fraternal year. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson mentioned that Father Leo was 
pleased with the K of C funeral vestments and excited with the rose 
vestment we purchased for Seton. 
 
 
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 4) 
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Report of the Fourth Degree:  Faithful Navigator Wayne Patterson 
stated there was no December meeting and that the next Assembly 
meeting is 1/17/ 24 in the PAC with dinner at 6:45 pm. 
 

Community Report:  Dan M. Murphy indicated that a representative 
from Seton’s St. Vincent de Paul Society would like to come prior to 
the start of the 1/10/24 membership meeting to personally thank our 
Council for our support and donations. 
 

Youth Director: Al Kluczynski, no report. 
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby wants everyone to keep in mind  
nominating someone for “Of the Year Award” for Knight, Family and 
Youth.  Things that are coming up in March will be covered in next 
month’s meeting. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr, no report. 
 

Public Relations:   Absent, no report. 
 

Game Night with the Knights:  Mark Decker reported the next one 
will be 1/20/24, at 7 pm in the PAC with Euchre and Poker being 
played.  Plan on attending as this provides Knights and their wives 
with a fun night out with other Knights. 
 

Free Throw Contest:  George Bartos plans on holding a contest for 
both girls and boys, ages 9 to 14, in the PAC on 1/14/24 from 4 to 6 
pm for Seton SPY and Religious Ed along with St. Pius X PSR and 
possibly Our Lady of Miraculous Medal students.  Will need 6 
Knights to run the event.  St. Pius X Council 5253 will hold their  
contest on 1/24 & 25/24 during the Parish School gym classes from 
8:15 -10:55 am and 12:55-2:15 pm, with 3 to 4 Knights needed to help 
at each session.  The kit/packets have been ordered for the contest. 
 

Transportation Ministry:  Mark Decker reported that Seton Parish 
St. Vincent de Paul Society wants to partner with the Knights, has met 
with them and they may handle the Dispatching.  Plans to meet with 
St. Paul Church in Westerville pertaining to their program to obtain 
additional ideas. Dan M. Murphy is assisting him in getting releases, 
drivers’ rules, and passenger rules completed. Plans to schedule a 
meeting with the drivers at a later date and then announce a start date. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Chuck Slaby mentioned the next one is the 
weekend of 1/20-21/24. 
 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare is planning a work party on 2/3/24.  Will have 
the normal sign-up sheets for helping at the Fish Fries.  On 2/11/24 
after the last Pancake Breakfast needs help in moving equipment from 
Hermann Hall to the PAC.  Ray Ganem suggested that we should  
advertise in the Pickerington Magazine, GK Francis Wilamosky will 
ask Mitchell Grogg to check into it. 
 

Unfinished Business:  None 
 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Church Budget to purchase 4 dinners at the K of C Clergy Dinner on 
1/28/24 at the Villa Milano, 2nd by Mark Decker, discussion and  
voting will occur at the January 10th membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Public Relations Budget to sponsor the Men’s and Women’s  
Conference, subject to receiving an email approval from Mitchell 
Grogg, 2nd by Wayne Patterson, discussion and voting will occur at the 
January 10th membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to Bishop Griffin Resource Center, 2nd by Mike 
Gohr, discussion and voting will occur at the January 10th  
membership meeting. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Jeff Fisher mentioned that they have a  
District meeting this upcoming weekend.  The Cash Bonanza Raffle 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 3) 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sales 
 

2024 
20/21 January 

tickets will be available in February.  The K of C Free Throw regional 
contest will be held at Bishop Ready on 3/9/24 and the state contest 
will be 3/16/24. 
 

Sports Trivia Cup:  Kevin Armshaw provided pamphlets and  
registration forms pertaining to the Sports Trivia Cup to be held on 
4/13/24 in Centerburg, OH.  A standard table for 10 players is 
$XXX , asked the Council to consider sponsoring a table this year, 
but currently not in the FY 2023/24 budget, consider it for next year.  
He will need 10 Knights to help with breakfast for the event, contact 
him at karmshaw@damascus.net or call him at 402-210-0247 if inter-
ested.  He went on to explain the vision of Damascus is to provide 
summer camps for kids, 2,800 kids are on the waiting list. 
 

Closing Comments:  Frank Hare thanked everyone that volunteered 
for the Seton Parish Portsmouth Food Drive, close to 700 food bas-
kets were delivered, feed 90 - 100 people, overall it was well done. 
 

The next Business Planning Meeting will be on January 30th at 6:30 
pm. 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky closed the meeting at 8.00 pm with 
a prayer. Membership Meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2024 at 7 
pm, rosary prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Respectful Submitted 
 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 

Welcome New Brother Knight 

Mark Decker, Don Acquista, New Brother -Michael Gramofsky,  
DM Murphy, Brian Grodesky, Werner Christian 

 
Photo by Francis Wilamosky, GK 
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Lecturer’s Reflection 
 

In the secular world via the media, a man’s worth is defined by his 
prowess in the bedroom, his job, and how good he is at sports.  
However, our faith tells us that our worth is inherent due to our dignity 
as humans and this is bestowed upon us by God, not by the world. It’s 
easy to believe this intellectually. In fact, it’s extremely easy to believe 
that intellectually. What can be hard is to believe in our soul that we 
have worth. I have struggled with this from time to time…and I’m 
willing to bet some of you have felt this way before too. I sometimes 
have felt like I had less worth because I did not serve in the military or 
in public service (e.g., police officer, firefighter). Many of you have 
done many things that are considered worthwhile in the eyes of the 
public – and in my eyes too. But this is not meant to be a “woe-is-me” 
reflection. 
 

Because we are in the season of Advent, we remember that this is the 
season when Our Lord God deigned to become flesh, to become one of 
us, for the sake of salvation and forgiveness. And that is what Advent 
is truly about – God descending to earth and taking on our humanity. 
Why did God do this? Because “for God so loved the world that he 
gave his only-begotten Son, that whoever believes in him should not 
perish but have eternal life” (John 3:16). It’s easy to generalize that 
God loves us so much. But God does. love. you. The point is that God 
loved you so much, he was willing to take on our humanity to be an 
example of how to have faith, how to have hope, and how to love. 
 

But why would an all-powerful and all-knowing God have any love 
for us? Many in the secular world will say that God does not love or 
care. In fact, I would say that many people view God in the same  
manner that the pagans viewed their gods, that the gods did not really 
consider the plight of mankind; that mankind was beneath their  
concern. Now some will say that there were gods that cared for  
mankind, but in general, the head god did not really care about  
humans. An often cited example of this is if you stepped on an ant, 
would you care at all? Would you feel a sense of loss? Most likely you 
wouldn’t. So it is the same with pagan gods and humanity. But with 
our God, the True God, this is not the case. The Catechism tells us 
(§616), “It is love “to the end”1 that confers on Christ’s sacrifice its 
value as redemption and reparation, as atonement and satisfaction. He 
knew and loved us all when he offered his life…”2 
 

If you question God’s love of yourself and your worth, reflect on what 
the Psalmist said, “when I look at your heavens, the work of your  
fingers, the moon and the stars which you established; what is man 
that you are mindful of him, and the son of man that you care for him? 
Yet you have made him little less than the angles, and you have 
crowned him with glory and honor” (Psalm 8:3-5). 
 

In closing, because it is Advent season, I’d like to recite part of a 
Christmas poem call “Noel” that J.R.R. Tolkien wrote, dedicated to the 
Virgin Mary: 
 

Glad is the world and fair this night 
With stars about its head, 

And the hall is filled with laughter and light, 
And fires are burning red. 

The bells of Paradise now ring 
With bell of Christendom, 

And Gloria, Gloria we will sing 
That God on earth is come.3 

 

So my brothers, why Advent? Because you matter and are worth it. 
 

Steven Blevins 
Lecturer 
 
 
 
1  John 13:1 
2  Cf. Galatians 2:20, Ephesians 5:2, 25 
3  Ryan, George, “Long Lost Poem by J.R.R. Tolkien Is a Beautiful Christmas Prayer to the Virgin Mary” uCatholic 
(2019). https://ucatholic.com/blog/long-lost-poem-by-j-r-r-tolkien-is-a-beautiful-christmas-prayer-to-the-virgin-mary/  

SUPER DELUXE 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

 

2024 
14 January 2023 
11 February 2023 

Financial Secretary 

 

Please note that it is 2024 dues time.  Our dues request will remain the 
same at $30.  There is also a voluntary donation that can be made for 
our Gimme $5 program (to benefit those with developmental  
disabilities). 
 

If possible, please go to this online site http://www.kofc11187.com/ 
(and click on the Pay Dues button) to pay and save our Council the 
expenses of mailing you a statement.  Please stay on the “Give Now” 
tab and have your membership number handy when completing the 
form. 
 

Otherwise, statements will be mailed beginning 12/15/23.  For those 
who have paid their 2024 dues, your membership card will be mailed 
starting 1/15/24.  Priests and Honorary Life members (age 70+ and 25 
years of continuous service) do not have to pay dues.  Honorary  
members (age 65-69 and 25 years of continuous service) dues are $10. 
 

Frank Hare 
Financial Secretary 

Gift Basket Presentation 

The Council presented a Christmas gift basket to the parish office on 
Thursday, December 21st with an inspiring chorus of  

“We Wish you a Merry Christmas.” 

https://ucatholic.com/blog/long-lost-poem-by-j-r-r-tolkien-is-a-beautiful-christmas-prayer-to-the-virgin-mary/
http://www.kofc11187.com/
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2023/2024 Council 11187/Assembly 2900 Calendar (Approved) 
        

July  August  September 

01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Membership Meeting - 7:00  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

02 Knight's Mass  05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  03 Knight's Mass 
12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  06 Knight's Mass  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

19 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
25 Business Meeting - 6:30     20 Assembly Meeting 
    School Starts    

04 Independence Day     04 Labor Day 

   07-12 Festival Final Prep  15 Game “Knight” w/the Knights 

   11-13 Seton Festival    

   13 Car Show  16-17 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

   27 Seton Open    
        

October  November  December 

01 Knight's Mass  04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

03 Business Meeting - 6:30  05 Knight's Mass  03 Knight's Mass 

07 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

08 30th Anniversary Mass  15 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

11 Membership Meeting - 7:00       

18 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  11 Veterans Day  24 Christmas Eve 

31 Business Meeting - 6:30  23 Thanksgiving  31 New Year's Eve 

        

09 Columbus Day  12 2nd Pancake Breakfast  25 Christmas Day 

12 Council Anniversary     30  Consecration of Holy Family 

        

08 1st Pancake Breakfast     10 3rd Pancake Breakfast (Santa) 

21-22 Cinnamon Roll Sales       

28 Family Fun Festival       

        

January 2024  February  March 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 
06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  04 Knight's Mass  03 Knight's Mass 
07 Knight's Mass  07 Membership Meeting - 7:00  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  21 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
17 Assembly Meeting     20 Assembly Meeting 

30 Business Meeting - 6:30  14 Valentine's Day    

   19 President's Day  17 St Patrick’s Day 

01 New Year's Day       
15 MLK Birthday  14 Ash Wednesday  24 Palm Sunday 

20 Game “Knight” w/the Knights     24-30 Holy Week 

   11 5th Pancake Breakfast  31 Easter 

   16 1st Fish Fry    
14 4th Pancake Breakfast  23 2nd Fish Fry  01 3rd Fish Fry 

21 Cinnamon Roll Sales     08 4th Fish Fry 

      15 5th Fish Fry 

      16 St. Patty's Party 

      22 6th Fish Fry 

      30 Easter Egg Hunt 

        

April  May   June 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  05 Knight's Mass  02 Knight's Mass 
07 Knight's Mass  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  04 Business Meeting - 6:30 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  15 Assembly Meeting  12 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
17 Assembly Meeting     19 Assembly Meeting 
30 Business Meeting - 6:30  12 Mother's Day    

   27 Memorial Day  14 Flag Day 

15 Tax Day     16 Father's Day 

20 Game “Knight” w/the Knights  18 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner  17 Game “Knight” w/the Knights 

      19 Juneteenth 

13-14 Cinnamon Roll Sales   (HH)    
27 Blue Coats Dinner (PAC)       
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Prayer Corner 
Richard Douglas, Maureen Patterson, Steve Patterson, Declan Patterson, Franzisca Christian, Daniel Baker, Daniel Baker Jr., 
Caroline Hare, Allen Hare, Jeff Samborsky, Gene Ebert, Lorraine Sharon, Mike Welling, Lou Silverman, Rich Bechand, 
Jean Eichas, Tricia Bliss, Sandra Blamer, The Tayme family, Frank Cuynar, Bill Schillinger, Frank Mentaigne,  
Mark Decker, and Mike Silling.  Country of Israel.  All the priests and religious, our  
military, and first responders. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 577-9016 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Join Us Prospect Card 

January 2024 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30 

06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

07 Knight's Mass 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

17 Assembly Meeting 

30 Business Meeting - 6:30 

  

01 New Year's Day 

15 MLK Birthday 

20 Game “Knight” w/the Knights 

  

  

14 4th Pancake Breakfast 

21 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

  

  

  

February 2024 

03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

04 Knight's Mass 

07 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

21 Assembly Meeting 

  

14 Valentine's Day 

19 President's Day 

  

14 Ash Wednesday 

  

11 5th Pancake Breakfast 

16 1st Fish Fry 

23 2nd Fish Fry 

  

  

  

  

  

2023/24 Council Officers 

Chaplain  (chaplain@kofc11187.com) 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight  (grandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Deputy Grand Knight  (deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 

Chancellor  (chancellor@kofc11187.com) 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

Advocate  ( advocate@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary  (financialsecretary@kofc11187.com) 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer  (treasurer@kofc11187.com) 

DJ Murphy (6**) 551-6185 

Recorder  (recorder@kofc11187.com) 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden  (warden@kofc11187.com) 

Werner Christian (6**) 619-2344 

Inside Guard  (guards@kofc11187.com) 

Joseph Douglas (6**) 306-2159 

Outside Guard 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee  (trustees@kofc11187.com) 

Thom Laughery, PFN (6**) 837-3623 

2 Year Trustee  

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

1 Year Trustee 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  (lecturer@kofc11187.com) 

Steve Blevins (6**) 307-9901 

Membership  (membership@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Publicity  (publicrelations@kofc11187.com) 

Mitchell Grogg (8*1*2)-604-0209 

Technical Director  (technicaldirector@kofc11187.com) 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

District Deputy 

Jeff Fisher                        (oehn@aol.com)  

Field Agent 

  

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

